CABINET MEETING
24th September, 2003

Meeting commenced:
9.30 a.m.
"
ended:
9.32 a.m. fillin "end time" 
PRESENT:
Councillor Merry - in the Chair

Councillors Antrobus, Sheehy, Hinds, Warmisham and Warner

(Councillors Devine and Hunt also attended)
400.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Connor, Lancaster, Lea and Mann.

401.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 10th September, 2003, were signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

402.
PLEDGE 5 - STRONGER COMMUNITIES

Councillor John Merry, Leader of the Council, submitted a joint report in respect of progress in achieving the targets within Pledge 5 (Stronger Communities) of the Council’s six pledges.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

403.
SALFORD COMMUNITY LEISURE LIMITED

Councillor Barry Warner, Lead Member for Arts and Leisure, submitted a report which contained details of the timetable for the transfer to Salford Community Leisure Services Limited and the key documents that required approval.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Leader of the Council, the Lead Member for Arts and Leisure and the Lead Member for Corporate Services be authorised to approve the various transfer documents for Salford Community Leisure Limited.

404.
ELECTORAL REFORM CONSULTATION

Councillor David Lancaster, Deputy Leader of the Council, submitted a report on the recommendations of the Electoral Matters Members’ Working Party in respect of (a) the Electoral Commission’s consultation papers on electoral reform and (b) the vote counting arrangements for the combined elections to be held on 10th June, 2004.


Councillor John Warmisham requested that it be recorded that he supported a reduction in the minimum age for voting from 18 to 16 years


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT, as recommended by the Electoral Matters Members’ Working Party, the Electoral Commission be informed that -

(a) the current four year term of office for local councillors should be retained; and

(b) the current minimum age for voting should be kept at 18 and the minimum age for standing as a candidate be reduced to 18


           (2) THAT the Cabinet concurs with the recommendation of the Electoral Matters Members’ Working Party that the votes verification counts for the local elections and European Parliamentary elections be held 10 June, 2004, and the votes count for the local elections be completed on Friday 11 June, 2004.

405.
BUDGET SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

Councillor Bill Hinds, Lead Member for Corporate Services, submitted a report of the Budget Scrutiny Committee in respect of its meeting held on 3rd September, 2003, together with a copy of the papers submitted at that meeting.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.
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